MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY MAY 11th 2012 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:     Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. D. Forster, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. G. Tully, Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. P. Smith, Cllr. M. Ford and one parishioner
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk),  
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION.   

A parishioner enquired regarding allotments.   He was advised that this was on the main agenda but as yet there was insufficient interest to create allotments in the parish.  Interested persons could make enquiries with Repton Parish Council.      The parishioner also mentioned that there was some rubbish on the Recreation Field
The clerk advised this was known about and arrangements for the clearance would be made.

Cllr. P. Smith said that the improvements for re-cycling for households at doorstep were to be introduced but would not commence until next year. 
Cllr. M. Ford reported that discussions with the Trent Bus Co. were continuing with new timetables being introduced

PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION
1/5
Election of Chairman – Cllr. D. Smith proposed and Cllr. J. Shorthouse seconded that Cllr. F. Hill 
continue as chairman – agreed unanimously

2/5
Acceptance of Office of Chairman - Cllr. Hill thanked the meeting and duly accepted the position
3/5
Election of Vice Chairman – Cllr. Hill proposed and Cllr. Shorthouse seconded that Cllr. D. Smith 
continue as Vice Chairman. – agreed unanimously.

4/5
Acceptance of Office of |Vice ChairmanCllr. D. Smith thanked the meeting and duly accepted the position

5/5
To appoint representatives to working parties and external bodies.  The following appointments were 
unanimously agreed.



Village Hall – Cllr. J. Shorthouse.



Joint Liason Meeting with SDDC and other Parish councils – To be decided as and when depending 

who was available.



Safer Neighbourhood Meetings – Cllr. Hill plus any other councillor would be welcome



Area Forum -
Cllr.Hill



Bio Diversity – Cllr. Hill

6/5
Apologies for absence.     Received from Heather Wheeler MP, and Cllr. M. Stanton
7/5
Variation in order of busines – no alterations were deemed necessary
8/5
Declarations of members interest – Cllr. Haines declared an interest in one of the properties for which 
planning permission was being requested.
9/5
Minutes of the previous meeting.   These were circulated, read and approved as a true record 
10/5
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded – no change deemed necessary.
11/5
Outstanding matters – The pavilion on the Recreation Field had been re-roofed, door repaired and the front re-painted.    The seat to be sited near the river had now been chosen by Sue Ellis and ordered.   Details of the poor state of some of the road surfaces in the Parish had been collated and forwarded to Cllr. M. Ford.

12/5
Clerks report – A verbal quotation of £80-£100 for an additional grit bin had been received.    It was proposed by Cllr. Plowman and seconded by Cllr. Tully that this be accepted. – agreed.   Exact location to be determined..    The Recreation Ground had in previous years been used by two teams from Repton for football matches with a charge of £200 per annum being made.   During the past year the ground had only been used on two occasions although they had improved the field by applying weed and feed.  – The problem being the siting of the goal posts – this has now been resolved.   It was proposed by Cllr. Smith and seconded by Cllr. Plowman that the fees for the last year should be waived. – all agreed

It was noticed that the willow tree on the edge of the Recreation Ground that had recently had a dangerous branch removed now had a further two large branches that appeared unsafe and could be dangerous if swung on by children.     Cllr. Plowman offered to make an inspection and report back to the clerk.

13/5
Chairmans report.  – Cllr. Hill had attended a meeting of the Safer Neighbourhood Area No. 2 and reported that crime reduction had been reduced for the ninth consecutive year, detection rates and satisfaction rates were up although 400 officers and staff had been lost in the County.   Thefts of fuel and catalytic converters were on the increase.   He had also attended a meeting of the Area Forum – nothing to report.

Cllr. Hill said that he intended to attend the Community and Planning Briefing Session on 30th May


Cllr. Hill reported that one of the grit bins was now causing an obstruction on a pavement and should be moved back to its original position.    The damaged post on the Village Green needed replacement

14/5
Parish Councillors report. – Nothing to report

15/5
Planning applications and decisions – Cllr. Haines had declared an interest in one of the cases and left the room.       
Applications had been received regarding:-



Felling of a tree at 52 Main Street, Newton Solney – No objection


Felling and pollarding of trees at 54 Main Street, Newton Solney – no objection.



Extension and alterations at 9 Newton Park, Newton Solney – no objection.

16/5
Queens Jubillee – Cllr. Haines reported that arrangements were proceeding well. Features include.


Rounders and Football matches, silly races, bungee jump and bouncy castle.


Bunting order by the Parish Council had now arrived and was being distributed

17/5
Paths and Roads – Details of defects on the main  roads had been passed to Cllr. M. Ford. The councilors were still considering the grant to be obtained towards improvements to pathways.

18/5
Fencing along recreation Ground. – A third quotation is to be obtained following which a decision would be made whether total replacement or essential repairs should be adopted.

19/5
Village Plan – A number of parishioners had attended the AGM and had made various comments on items they felt should be included.     The chairman confirmed that these comments would be fully considered and any alterations to the existing plan  would be incorporated and presented for approval by the Parish Council at the next council meeting
20/5
Trustees of the Recreation Ground..  Arrangements were now in the hands of our solicitors

21/5     Lengthsman, - A decision took place to confirm what would be required of a lengthsman –  Agreed that the only duties would be the monthly cleaning of the bus shelter

22/5
Allotments – No further applicants had come forward but the possibility of allotments would be kept open if sufficient applicants came forward.            
23/5
Village Hall Kitchen – Cllr. Shorthouse offered to make enquiries as to the current position and it was suggested that Mr. Kitto should be invited to the next Parish Council Meeting

24/5
Correspondance – None.

25/5
Accounts for payment.

R. Parker – clerks fees and expenses – April 2012    £117


Extra Bunting





£68.34 

Renewal of roof to pavilion



£600 

To consider requests for funding under S137 – none received
26/5
Future agenda items

Village Hall Kitchen

Queens Jubillee

Trustees of recreation field

Paths and roads


Fencing


Village Plan
27/5
Date and time of next meeting – Friday 8th June 2012 –  7.30 to consider planning applications and decisions, followed by a normal parish council meeting  at 7.45pm
Part 2  Exempt items – none


There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.35 pm
